OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 26 2018

To the Members of the California State Assembly:

[ am returning Assembly Bill 2298 without my signature.

This bill modifies disclosure requirements for assisted reproduction agreements.
Although well-intentioned, this bill is an example of my oft-repeated maxim that not
every problem deserves a law. The fact-specific situation at issue is quite unique, and

while certainly difficult for the parties involved, has already been dealt with
appropriately. Additional legislation is not needed.

o

Edmund G.Brown Jr.

Sincerely,

GOVERNOR EDMUND G. BROWN JR. « SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95814 « (916) 445-2841



